The John M. O'Malley Family

PO Box 1374 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-0644

Dear Friend of Missions and the O'Malley family,

Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. Our hearts are thrilled to bring to you news of our ministry. The Lord has been so good to us.

The second quarter of this year brought opportunities for evangelism, encouragement, education, and enlistment. I took part in two interviews for three of the new missionaries that took place in Wisconsin, Maryland, and North Carolina. The interview is the last step in becoming a missionary with our agency.



Kim and I went to Mexico. One of our families after an injury discovered he had Myeloma. He went to Mexico for treatments. He and his wife needed some encouragement. The Lord made a way for us to go. A member of Southside Baptist Church in Rock Hill, SC gave us the tickets. We were able to encourage and edify the David Burrows family in their time of physical crisis. Our hearts were encouraged by his indomitable spirit. While we expected to find a withering missionary, we found rather a man who refused to answer the door when Death knocked. His eyes were clear and speech distinct as he shared with us the saga of what brought him to Tijuana, Mexico and of God's faithfulness. Each day we met we prayed, sang, and testified.

While in Mexico we visited another one of our missionaries, Elsa Ramierez. She is pictured here with Kim.

Elsa has tirelessly given of her time to train, teach, and help in new churches that have been

strategically planted. Elsa has worked amongst a people who have little in means of possessions. She has given of her time and talents to disciple women, train children and train students in music.

During June we were a part of two training times with Missionaries. One of those times was with our own agency; the other with a sister agency, Prayer Baptist Missions. God allowed me to speak on the dangers of bitterness in the ministry, the traps of Calvinism and its affects on missions today, keeping a vision for souls, and the model of Jeremiah's ministry. God used these times to bless and help many.



We were also blessed to have been a part of several churches Faith Promise conferences. God was so good to let us see His people give sacrificially. We also spoke to a group of young people last month in Virginia about the importance of doing what is best with their lives; several mentioned their intention to give their lives to serve Him.

The remainder of the summer will bring us to serve in four states in the South east and a trip to Wyoming for a recently planted church's missions conference. The confidence we have in knowing you are praying for us blesses and enriches us immeasurably. Thank you!

May God bless you,

John M. O'Malley